Nutfield Church of England Primary School

Minutes of a PTFA Meeting held on

Thursday 11th January 2018
Present: Sophie Russell, Louise Jenkins, Georgie Dowden, Trina Pearse, Sue Eddington, Sarah Abellan, Roz Robinson, Jonathan Hardwick, Simone Duncan, Nicola Arnold, Julie Barwick, Maxine Gray, Lindsay Lyon, Sarah Robson

.1
Apologies: Charlotte Holborn, Fran Dobson, Penny Hickey.
SR welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming to the meeting.

2.
Accounts

MG advised the committee of how much had been raised last year.


Bank balance:

£14,253.84


Xmas Fair

£1,207.69


Cake Sale Year 2
£119.10


Cake Sale Year 3
£128.87


Bags 2 School

£84.00


Cinema


£682.39


Xmas cards

£292.91


Bonfire Night

£1,603.13

It was discussed that the PTFA would give money (£100) earlier in the year to Year R as part of an enrichment fund so they can spend their money earlier in the year.

3.
Past Events
Christmas Fair

· The Christmas fair was a great success and there was very good feedback. 
· SR advised that Anne had been given a gift of a hamper from M&S for helping with the book.
· Miss Mitchell ran the photo booth which was a success.  It was agreed to bring it into the hall next time and not in a classroom.  It was agreed to repeat it in future.

· There was a small amount of negative feedback that the music was a bit too loud in Santa’s Grotto, but this was addressed early on. The snowman making there was a huge queue and much more help was needed. Again, this was addressed on the night by way of set up of several more tables to work from. 
· The teachers help was very good which meant that towards the end there was extra help.

· It was suggested that years 5 and 6 help on craft stalls.

· It was discussed that maybe the fair would be held on a weekend so more people are able to help as the children’s care is shared between the parents.  SR spoke to IW about this idea and IW said she would talk to the staff and see their response.

· Bring the date forward in December as the fair was too close to Christmas.

· The time suggested for the fair was 2pm to 5pm.  Find out what times work out for other schools.

· The children gave very good feedback.  The grotto feedback was lovely.
· The story book (When Nutfield Saved Christmas) written by Sarah Abellan was a success (out of 100 books printed, 76 were sold). Feedback was positive and it has been agreed that the ‘story’ will continue next Christmas, with a new book printed.
4.
Future Events


Quiz Night – 26.1.18

· Time 7.30pm to 9.30pm

· Practical round any suggestions? An example build the tallest tower with newspaper and sellotape.

· Food – it was agreed to have fish and chips

· Ticket price £10.50 – buy online or ask a class angel for tickets sold from Friday

· 10 people per table

· Table cloths to be provided

· There will be an honesty bar with prosecco, red and white wine, cans of lager and ales, coke and diet coke, juice and water.

· Crisps on the table – cheesy balls, salt vinegar and ketchup


· Holborns to possibly provide glasses

· Prizes for the quiz – the trophy for the winners and the wooden spoon for the losers 


Disco – 5.2.18

· Cost £3 on the door and £2 spending money

· There were issues with the bottleneck in the foyer last year when KS1 and KS2 crossed over finishing and starting the discos.  It was agreed to have half an hour break in-between the two discos to avoid problems with traffic.

· It was suggested that the carpark be used for the children to be picked up.  Put cones in the carpark and the children are ticked off from there once a parent has come to collect them.

· Times of the discos KS1 – 4pm to 5pm KS2 – 5.30pm to 6.30pm

· Items sold – tattoos, glow sticks and a tuck shop – angels to make up a rota to run the activities and toilet duty.

· Camping lights to be used in the playground to light it up at collection time. Block off the classrooms.  Lots of support is required.


Bags 2 School – 21.2.18
· Bags will be going to book bags on Friday 19.2.18.  
· SA said she is happy for any full bags could be left at her house 10 Braes Mead and she would bring them to the school for collection on the day.

5.
Any Other Business
NA talked to the committee about match funding for the PTFA.  Any money raised by an individual or a group of fundraisers will be matched by a company.

Suggestions for films to be watched at the cinema event was Paddington 2 or the Great Showman. Proposal for a 2nd cinema event in April ‘17? Confirmation required from IW.
Advertising of the PTFA.  GD advised that she had spoken to IW who has agreed to have PTFA information about events put on the school newsletter and website.

6.
Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 1st March, at the Queen’s Head, at 8pm

